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DATE:  June 5, 2023 
 
TO:  National Board of Trustees 

All State & Subordinate Lodge Secretaries 
 
 

In accordance with Article 30 of the National Constitution and Article 30 of the 
National By-Laws, enclosed herewith are nine proposed amendments to the 
National Constitution & By-Laws and/or Ritual. The proposed amendments have 
been reviewed by the National Constitution & By-Laws Committee and were found 
to be submitted in a timely manner and were in proper format.  
 
These proposed amendments shall be considered during the 66th Biennial National 
Conference of the National Fraternal Order of Police, to be held in Las Vegas, 
Nevada the week of August 14-17, 2023.  
 
Fraternally, 
 
 
 
 
Jimmy Holderfield 
National Secretary 
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Enclosures 
 
 
 

JIMMY HOLDERFIELD 
NATIONAL SECRETARY 

PATRICK J. YOES 
NATIONAL PRESIDENT 


